
 

 
July 2023 
 
 
 
Dear Pastor and Praying Friends, 
 
I pray this letter finds you well. At the writing of this letter, we are in the USA. We came to drop off our youngest son Timothy, 
who will be attending Bible college this fall. He believes that God wants him to be a missionary. Please pray for him as he 
follows God’s will for his life. He will be joining his two older brothers, who are already in college. Pray for my wife and me, as 
we go back to Honduras alone; it will definitely take some time to get used to not having any of our boys with us.  
 
Last month, I had the joy of baptizing four more of our converts. I met one of the couples that got baptized during the pandemic; 
we were able to help them with food, for which they were very grateful. From then on, we established a relationship, and they 
are now members of our church.  
 

 
We are thankful and praising the Lord for providing the funds for our church kitchen. One of our supporting churches, Charity 
Baptist Church of Blountville, Tennessee, gave the money for the construction of our kitchen. We are so thankful and excited 
about this, and we can’t wait to go back to Honduras and start the construction! We still need about $7,500 for the furnishing 
of the kitchen. Please pray that God will provide the money for this need.  
 
Thank you for your prayers and financial support.  
 
Truly, 
 
 
Osmin Gutierrez   
 
 


